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Chamberlain, Anne

From: Chamberlain, Anne
Sent: Thursday, July 09, 2015 2:58 PM
To: Chamberlain, Anne
Subject: FW: Pesticide Lawn Applications

From: Paul Schlein [mailto:pschlein@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, July 07, 2015 5:04 PM 
To: Jennings, Henry 
Subject: Pesticide Lawn Applications 
 
Dear Henry, 

In reading through the agenda for this Friday's Board meeting, I found item number 6, the letter from Justin Nichols, quite 
disturbing. Quite honestly, it sickened me to read it, and I was left with a strong feeling of anger and frustration. Four 
herbicides and an insecticide applied at the same time on a single lawn? With the all the clear and effective alternatives to 
pesticide use for lawn care and maintenance, it's unimaginable, and should be unthinkable. Whether the posting was 
done properly by the applicator doesn't matter in my mind. It's that these applications are occurring at all--and on how 
many lawns, in how many towns, every day, in Maine? 

The fact that the property owner evidently had no idea what was being applied--urea, it was thought--is also very 
problematic. It seems that many people having their lawns treated often have complete faith that what is being applied is 
completely "safe," and so they generally don't feel the need to ask questions. If they better understood the risks and 
possible outcomes--all the health and environmental effects--of what is being applied, they might make a different choice. 
I can tell you from personal experience within my own family, that education works when the facts--and alternatives--are 
presented in a reasonable manner. With understanding, habits can change significantly.  

What I would like to suggest is to ramp up the Board's public education component to a much higher level. The successful 
YardScaping program needs to be broadcast everywhere, by every means available, to everyone. I would think allocating 
a greater percentage of the fees that are realized from the 12,000 or so pesticide products that are registered in Maine 
would be more than reasonable, and would be money very well spent. This increased effort would go a long way in 
advancing the Board's statutory mission of reducing reliance on pesticides. 

With public concerns about pesticide use increasing daily, and with more and more Maine municipalities passing 
ordinances restricting pesticide use, I think a more organized and centralized approach might be warranted. There's no 
better body or agency in Maine than the Board of Pesticides Control that can address this issue appropriately and in its 
entirety. Municipalities make their best efforts, but are often lacking in resources and overall knowledge to tackle all the 
intricacies surrounding pesticides. With all this in mind, having this topic become a top priority for the Board would not only 
be in the public's best interest, but could also save municipalities significant amounts of time and money in not having to 
address this themselves. (I can tell you that my town is considering an ordinance right now, as are many other and larger 
towns.) 

 

In closing, I believe the Town of Ogunquit had the right idea in passing their ordinance, but it's only a first step. I think this 
needs to be taken up at the state level, by the Board and/or Legislature. 

Please, if possible, include this for review and consideration under agenda item 6 in Friday's Board packet. 

 

I will leave you with the quote that most influenced my thinking on this subject: 
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“I advocate the ‘Freedom Lawn’ approach on my property—allowing a wide diversity of perennial grasses and other herbaceous 
plants to dominate the lawn. I believe this is better for the overall ecology of the lawn and supportive of a greater overall biodiversity 
on my land. I will mow at least once every two weeks at 4", sometimes once a week during very rapid growth periods, and return the 
clippings back into the lawn using a mulching mower. I never water my lawn and allow nature to take its course during dry periods. I 
overseed fescues (both fine and turf-type) and white clover into my yard, especially those areas that are thin due to poor tolerance of 
the existing species to low fertility, water stress, or shade. I only apply fertilizers to newly seeded areas. Once established, they rarely 
ever see a fertilizer again. Compared to some of my neighbors who choose a higher management approach to their lawn areas, my 
lawn is very comparable to theirs in quality and aesthetic appeal. I firmly believe that low-input lawns are not necessarily low-
quality.” 

  

Karl Guillard 

Professor of Agronomy 

University of Connecticut 

  

Respectfully, 

Paul 

Paul Schlein 
Arrowsic, Maine 


